
 



FINAL REPORT: NORTH FORK SCHOONER GULCH C-859    9/85 

Schooner Gulch is located in Sections 28 & 27, T12N/R16W 
MDB&M of the Pt. Arena Quadrangle and flows directly into the 
Pacific Ocean just south of Pt. Arena. 

A CFIP project was carried out by New Growth on the North 
Fork in 1982. Removal of several debris jams resulted in the 
clearing and flushing of adjacent channel areas. 

Upon inspection in March 1985 by Mike Bird and New Growth, 
it was found that approximately 12 debris jams existed further 
downstream, each of which slowed winter flows and impounded 
bedload and silts. Instead of posing access problems, these 
jams were causing the stream channel to aggrade into long boggy 
areas with low-oxygen levels, and encroaching vegetation. 

These debris jams were removed in August 1985 with the use 
of hand tools, winches and chain saws. Winter flushing should 
redistribute gravels and clean silts from the stream channel. 
The North Fork should be inspected in the spring of 1986, as 
further work may be necessary to remove more debris, which is 
presently embedded, to enable further flushing of sediments 
from these boggy areas. 

This project will result in the restoration of spawning 
and nursery habitat for both salmon and steelhead. 

This project was accomplished with the permission of 
various landowners along the stream, including Nancy Jackson, 
Sarah & Robert Nobles, Nancy Hettick and Harold Wainscott. 


